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City Clerk’s OƯice – Melissa Cogdal, City Clerk 
 

 The City Clerk’s Office held open enrollment for employee benefits from May 13 – May 24, 2024, for the 
FY 2025 benefits.  

 The Clerks office held four meetings educating the employees on benefit changes. Meetings were held 
on May 8th at 12:30 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. and on May 9th at 9:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. Meetings were 
mandatory for all employees.  

 The Clerk office oversaw preparations for the 2nd Public Meeting regarding 109 Virginia Street. It was 
held on May 14, at 5:30 p.m. 

 The closing of the election filing date for the Primary Election held in August was May 28, 2024.  
 The City Clerk held meetings with Hannibal Regional Hospital and Blessing regarding the 

discontinuation of the Be Well program for the City of Hannibal/Board of Public Works.  
 The City Clerk’s office prepared the annual renewal of the City’s Business license. All licenses are due 

for renewal by June 30, 2024.  
 The City Clerk’s office finalized all open enrollment information and submitted it to the City’s TPA.  
 The Clerks Office updated the resolution for UTV insurance requirements and implemented the 

change. Letters were sent to all UTV license holders as well as insurance providers in the area. The new 
requirement is $400,000 total coverage for the vehicle.  

 The City Clerk’s office held a new Elected Officials training for new members Councilmen Haycraft, 
Koehn, and Munger. The Clerk also arranged for the new Councilmembers to attend New Elected 
Officials Training in Columbia at the Missouri Municipal League Annual Conference.   

 

May City Employee Anniversaries 
 Dan Ersery – 7 Years    •    Donna Klingler – 2 Years        •    Jessica Rosenkranz – 2 Years     
 Benjamin Devlin – 23 Years •    Mark Kempker – 20 Years           •    James McLeod – 7 Years  
 Sean Carroll – 1 Year  •    Joshua Douglas – 3 Years            •    Jason Fredrick – 17 Years 
 Eric Graham – 12 Years  •    Tara Mackey – 1 Year        •    Victor Mathews – 10 Years 
 Andrew Tripp – 17 Years  •    Madison Musgrove – 3 Years      •    Darren Armour – 19 Years 
 Christian Blaine – 7 Years  •    Travis Kempker – 7 years         •    David Todd – 25 Years 
 Patrica Gelber – 6 Years 

 

New Hires – May 
 Charles James Jr. – Street Department 
 Christopher Otten Jr. – Street Department 

 
Central Services: Andrew Dorian, Director  
 
Street Department  

 Started re-painting yellow curbs and white arrows throughout town  
 Consistent hauling of water from the Landfill  
 Clean-up from the heavy rains including bridge and culvert debris removal  
 Finished the shingle replacement project at the Welshman House (Jim’s Journey)  
 Rebuild and Re-Asphalt damaged intersection at 4th and Broadway  
 Pave alley and new parking lot adjacent to City Hall  
 Pave Washington Street from South Main to Sycamore and pave Swan Street 
 Completed a sawcut for Liberty Utilities at 1679 Westover Road and sent out the bill 
 Completed a sawcut for Liberty Utilities at 118/120 O’Fallon and sent out the bill  
 Fixed a street issue at 1226 Lyon 

 

Airport  
 Passed Missouri Weights & Measures Yearly Jet A Fuel Inspection 
 There is a new AWOS Dial in telephone number 573-600-5226 



 

 

Parks & Recreation Department  
 51 Park Shelter Reservations 
 2024 Baseball/Softball Leagues start at Bear Creek 
 YMCA Adult Softball League Starts at Huckleberry 
 Hosted a Missouri Department of Conservation Fishing Class at Huckleberry Pond 
 Hosted a wedding at the Armory 
 Hosted a Night Hike at Sodalis 
 Hosted a Pork Chop Dinner at Y-Men’s Pavilion 
 Hosted Holy Family Glow Run at Riverview Park 
 Hosted a Perfect Game Softball Tournament at Bear Creek 
 Hosted a YMCA Disc Golf Tournament at Huckleberry Disc Golf Course 
 Hosted a Car Show at Y-Men’s Pavilion 
 Hosted a Wellness Job Fair at the Armory 
 Hosted a Down By The River event at the Y-Men’s Pavilion  
 Hosted the Ronny Ferrel Hannibal Aquatic Center Naming Dedication at the Pool  
 Hosted the Spring Festival of Country Music at the Armory  
 Hosted a Cornhole Tournament at the Armory  
 Hosted Project Graduation Event at the Armory 
 Hosted a Wedding at the Armory  
 Hosted a Bird Walk at Sodalis 
 Hosted a Sand Volleyball Tournament at the Sand Volleyball Courts  
 Parks staff installed 18 new Veteran Memorial bricks at Cardiff  
 YMCA Youth and Adult Sand Volleyball Leagues start at the Parks & Rec Sand Volleyball Courts 
 Planted several trees in Huckleberry Park  
 Mulched trees in several park locations  
 Added new engineered wood fiber playground surfacing to multiple playgrounds 
 Cleaned up trees and grass debris in Indian Mounds Park  
 Helped Library fix their gutter downspouts 

 

Administration  
 Attended a joint meeting with City and MODOT Representatives 
 Attended an orientation with the 3 new City Council members 
 Attended a monthly Emergency Management Meeting 
 Attended 2 City Council Meetings  
 Attended HREDC Board Meeting  
 Attended a monthly Employee Benefit Trust Meeting  
 Completed the Annual FEMA Flood Buy-Out Reporting Process 
 Updated the City Lot Sale List   
 Completed RFR 12 paperwork to receive final reimbursement for the Airport Runway Light Project  
 Met with City Staff, City Engineer and City Attorney on subdivision code revisions  
 Attended a HREDC Transportation Committee Meeting  
 Drafted a support letter for a playground project for Stowell School  
 Met with Councilmen Koehn on City issues 
 Met with Councilmen Munger on City issues 
 Met with Councilmen Dobson on City issues 
 Met with Councilmen Phillips on City issues  
 Met with Michael Purol on City projects  
 Completed the bid acceptance memo for Seasonal Street Department Materials  
 Submitted the first quarter landfill leachate haul logs to Klingner 

 

 
 



 

 

Hannibal Police Department: Jacob Nacke, Chief of Police 

 

 
 

Notes  
May proved to be a very busy month. We held our first ever START graduaƟon with our sixth-grade students. START is 
our replacement for DARE and was created in St. Charles County. The program gives us more flexibility and input 
regarding the curriculum. GraduaƟons were held at St. Johns, Holy Family, and the Hannibal Middle School.  
We recognized our five fallen officers during police memorial week. You may have noƟced banners outside the police 
department which displayed their names and end of watch date. I was able to locate two graves of the fallen officers 
who were buried locally. Next year I will look to place wreathes at these graves to honor their service to our 
community.  
 
We have two cadets preparing to aƩend the academy in June. We are sƟll acƟvely looking for police officers and 
conduct tesƟng regularly.  

 

Hannibal Emergency Management: Jacob Nacke, Director  
 
This last month we have been monitoring the river level frequently as the river has reached a level of 19’. This 
puts us into flood stage and on a monitoring status as the two gates at Hill and Bird are installed at 20.5’. At this 
time the river is not causing any impact to our area, but we will continue to monitor it as rain to our north can 
impact us greatly.  
During the month of May we experienced some localized flash flooding as we received anywhere from 3-4 
inches of rain the Morning of May 14th. The main issues were the capacity of the storm water system, which is 
not designed to deal with such a heavy load in a short time. I noted the eƯects were short lived as areas where I 
had located water over the roadway were back to normal within an hour of the rain stopping. During this time 
Bear Creek experienced a high volume of water which was monitored during the duration along with the dam. 
 
The city has ordered credentialing equipment which should arrive soon. The equipment will allow Emergency 
Management to issue credentials to city staƯ at the various departments with their certifications. Along with 
the equipment we will have the software tools to be able to scan identification cards to have better logging 
information during major events. This will also allow for the tracking of assets which are being used and 
available during disasters.  
 
Our siren contractor, GTSI, was in town and replaced batteries on the outdoor warning sirens. This was a result 
of issues which were found during our annual inspection. Repairs were made and all sirens should be 
functioning optimally. We are also working with GTSI on replacing the siren at Center on the 5th as part of a 
SEMA grant. 

 



 

 

Hannibal Fire Department: Ryan Neisen, Fire Chief 
 

Physicals 
In May and June, we are sending all 38 firefighters to the Hannibal Clinic for physicals. This is part of the Be Well 
at Work program. They perform a physical exam, pulmonary function test, chest x-ray, audio, vision, heavy 
metal blood test, and an EKG. 
 
Pump Testing 
In late May, we had all our fire apparatus with a fire pump tested to NFPA standards. Along with the test, if there 
are any problems with the pump, it is repaired and serviced. This maintenance and testing ensure our 
equipment is working properly and reliably during an emergency event. 
 
Pump Testing 
In May, we conducted our semi-annual preventive maintenance on our front-line apparatus. Macqueen 
Emergency specializes in working on emergency apparatus. They come in the spring and fall. We feel this helps 
keep apparatus from major repairs that would keep the apparatus out of service for long periods of time. We 
use local shops, when possible, but most don’t normally work on fire apparatus. Each front-line truck gets 
chassis service and lubrication, inside cab inspection, outside cab, and body inspection, under cab and body 
inspection, pump check, lights and warning system, oil and filter change, fuel and air filter change, and transfer 
case oil change. 

  



 

 

Hannibal Convention & Visitors Bureau: Trisha O’Cheltree, Director  
 

General Updates 
 Meta ad went up May 15th with warm weather/event focus.  Reach of 124,304 and 6,502 website clicks.                                                                                                        
 Website metrics we have for the past 28 days: 375,000 total impressions and 9,100 website clicks and 

8,700 unique visitors.  The total visitor count was 28,000 people. 
 Social media Organic Posts- Reach 500,500 people (74,881 were from organic posts and 433,291 were 

from ads we did in house. 
 Rural MO ad ran for Quarter 4. 
 Newsletter for May drew more clicks than recent previous – 2,200 (40%) open and 418 website clicks. 
 Molly Brown Home: Closed until a decision is made regarding mold and possible moving of the home. 
 Promotional blog about Twain On Main, several calendar events (MUTS) and spring focused entry 

updated on website. 
 AAA publication and KCUR radio station are planning to spotlight Hannibal.  Our photos of attractions 

will be credited to us as “VisitHannibal.com” to drive more traffic to our website. 
 Putting the Vibe up for sale on Purple Wave auction. 
 Approved Special Event & Marketing apps for Down By the River and Music Under the Stars. 
 Waiting to hear if the House passed the budget to know if and how much we will be awarded for the 

MMG grant for FY 2025 with MO Div of Tourism. 
 Attend Amtrak IL coalition meeting and will be hosting the next quarter’s meeting in Hannibal! 
 Texting app for subscribers to send tourism info out- hopefully can be obtained with FY 25 budget. 
 The social media engagement in May was May Madness and Tourism Week.  May Madness went over 

well, will do another bracket in the future.  We are also printing postcard winners from the Tourism 
week promotion. 

 We are on track to spend all allocated MMG matching grant funds through MDT. 
 MDT is sending a Travel writer to Hannibal on July 17-18 and is paid for by MDT. 
 HCVB is hosting Kid’s in Motion on June 7 and 21 to learn about Tourism and its impact. 
 

Group and Convention Marketing 
 Missouri Bluebird Society Conference July 12-14 with 70-90 attendees. 
 Missouri Farm Bureau Agritourism Conference July 14-16 with 100 attendees. 
 Art Henry Tours – Nov visit and plans to set up 2 more visits. 
 Directions Tours is interested in coming in December for the Victorian Festival of Christmas events. 
 REO Classic Car Club- show/swap meet at hotel (TBD) for July 2026.  Would be their 1st visit to 

Hannibal expected attendance is 120 people. 
 

Upcoming Festivals/Big Events 
Please remember these can always be found at www.visithannibal.com!  

 Starting June 6th: Music Under the Stars (every Thursday through August) 
 June 2nd & 3rd: Juneteenth Celebration Activities 
 June 14th: Rotary Riverfest (10AM-5PM) 
 June 15th: Juneteenth Festival  
 June 21st: Down By the River – Platinum Rock Legends 
 July 3rd – 7th: 69th Annual National Tom Sawyer Days 
 July 6th: Hannibal Cannibal 

 
  



 

 

Building Inspector: Mike McHargue       Permits can be completed at:  https://hannibalmo.viewpointcloud.com/ 

 

 



 

 

City Collector: Phyllis Nelson 

 
For the month of May, we received $2,067,967.79 in assorted revenues. Of this amount, $29,503.74 was for 
real estate and personal property taxes. We are sending out the business license renewal notices this week. 
Peyton and Britta have been extremely busy working to get them out. There is a lot of paperwork and 
verifications involved with the business licenses. Each year there are more than 1,000 issued. We have also 
issued 320 dog licenses so far this year.    
  

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 
  



 

 

Finance Department: Jessica Rosenkranz, Fiscal Management Assistant 
 

May 2024 Payables Reports 



 

 

May 2024 Self-Insurance payments 

 

May 2024 Payroll reports 



 

 

Expenditures May 2024 

 

Revenues May 2024 


